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Sunday, March 16, 2025 
2nd Sunday of Lent (Year C) 

 
 

 

 

 

 



  

Sunday Food for Your Soul – Repeat of last weeks as this information is very important! 
 

The AOD challenge to the families of parishes 
 

In a diocesan planning meeting on February 15, 2025, the Archdiocese of Detroit presented that they face 

substantial challenges and are having difficulty in determining how best to deal with them. These include 

40% fewer Catholics going to church than twenty (?) years ago, the prospect of 90 fewer active diocesan 

priests in the next ten years, many aging and deteriorating facilities and 40 parishes that are in financial 

crisis (St Charles Borromeo is not one of those parishes). 
 

To deal with this there will need to be a substantial reduction in the amount of real estate that needs to be 

maintained and a merging of services. This could mean as many as 60 fewer parishes in the Archdiocese 

within the next five to ten years. We in the city have felt the brunt of close/merge decisions in the past. 

This next round will most heavily affect the first ring suburbs, but we are fooling ourselves if we think 

that it will not also affect city parishes. 
  

In this environment, we in the Lower Eastside family of parishes need to seriously look at our strengths 

and weaknesses to come up with a plan that can determine how we can grow our parishes and position 

ourselves for a bright future of Apostolic Mission. We need to figure out how we can bring new 

neighborhood residents and the next generation of Detroiters into our congregations. We have the reality 

that two of our three priests in-solidum are in their upper 70s, so how do we pass on ministries to lay staff 

and parish members? How do we pay for expanded staffing; how do we grow parish income? Are our 

present buildings a resource or liability in doing worship, education, and services?  These are difficult and 

emotionally charged questions, but we must faces them with courage and faith.  Between the five parishes 

we have substantial resources. However, none of us are, at this point, big and wealthy enough to meet the 

metrics that the archdiocese is considering.  With insightful planning we can pull this off, but we will be 

forced to prove that these are realistic plans and not just wishful thinking.   
 

The diocese has helped us with a three year grant to bring three family level directors to help us with this 

process of planning and implementation for this New Apostolic Age.  Two of them are starting this week.  

Donald Snider will be our Mission Support Director and will help us evaluate, align and maintain our 

resources for the mission of bringing the Gospel to our communities.  Ed Cotton IV will be our Director 

of Engagement and Family Ministry and will help equip parishioners of all ages for the mission of 

bringing the power of the Gospel to our families, parishes, schools and neighborhoods.  We will be soon 

adding a director of Discipleship Formation who will help us develop dynamic formation for our 

members, both youth and adults, to help us encounter and grow in the love of Christ that we may be 

empowered to witness to the power of that love to everyone we encounter on our journey. 
 

We need to lean on the Lord and step out in faith as we embark on this new adventure together.  Our God 

is the God of possibilities.  If we trust in Him and work together in Faith, Hope and Love, the Holy Spirit 

will guide us to a bright future.  Will it be easy? No. Will there be challenges? Yes.  However, this is no 

different than the days of the early church.  God blessed the church then.  He blesses the church now and 

he will bless us going forward. 
 

Peace and Love in Christ, 

Fr. Richard, Fr. David and Fr. Chris 

Priests In-Solidum 

 

 

Thoughts for Today’s Readings 
 

“With a Prayer…” 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

  

  

 

  

 

  

   

  

  

   

 

  

The VIGIL    COMMUNITY NOTES       

Sunday Community Dinners… As one of our most important ministries to our members and neighbors, we have been 

blessed. We are in need of more. If you and your group would like to sponsor a meal, please contact Georgia Kingsley via the 

rectory. Today, March 16, 2025: Torya and Eduardo; March 23, 2025: Sponsor Needed; March 30, 2025: Strangers No Longer; April 

6, 2025: Detroit Black Catholic Ministry; April 13, 2025: Secular Franciscans of St. Clare; April 20, 2025: Easter Sunday – No Meal; 

April 27, 2025: St. Bonaventure Secular Franciscans. 
 

Nativity Pantry News: We are so grateful for your continued support of the pantry. This week, we need Cereal, cornbread, 

and Easter Candy. We have had many requests for these items so we hope you will help us. 
 

If you would like to support the pantry without shopping, a check made out to Gleaners Food Bank would be greatly appreciated. 

Please include Nativity Pantry 1116 in the memo line. Mail checks to Nativity and we will take them to Gleaners to be sure they 

are properly credited to our account. Many thanks for your generosity! 
 

Religious Education: Stations of the Cross will be led next Sunday (03/23/25) following mass with our children in Religious 

Education. Everyone is invited to join us.  
 

On Sunday March 30th following mass our catechetical team will present a tour of the church for our families and all those who 

are interested. This is a great opportunity to take a lenten journey while learning the symbols of the church.  
 

Our students in the religious education program need your help with completing their goal of making 40 Fleece Blankets by Palm 

Sunday. The blankets will be given to different outreach programs as part of our prayer, fasting and alms. To learn how you can 

help see Joni Scott or Kim Spaniola. 
       

 
 

 
 

  

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Parish Nurse News and Notes 

March is Colorectal Health Awareness Month 
 

March is recognized as Colorectal Health Awareness Month, a time to highlight the importance of 

preventing, detecting, and treating colorectal cancer. Colorectal cancer is one of the most common 

cancers, but it is also one of the most preventable through regular screenings and a healthy lifestyle. 

Doctors recommend that adults 50 and older (or younger for those with risk factors) get screened with 

tests like colonoscopy. Symptoms to watch for include persistent changes in bowel habits, blood in the 

stool, and unexplained weight loss. A high-fiber diet, regular exercise, and avoiding smoking and 

excessive alcohol can reduce the risk of colorectal cancer. This month, take action for your health and 

encourage others to get screened! Don't forget that we are having blood pressure screening today after 

mass in the Parish Hall .. We will also be having diabetes screening today for anyone that is interested. 

It will be short and sweet. This screening will be near the BP table and will be facilitated by the 

community dept at Corewell Health (previously was Oakwood ,then Beaumont ) .Corewell is helping 

our Parish Nurse Program by offering many healthy programs, like diabetes prevention , hypertension 

classes ect in the future. 
 

Peace and God bless  

Mary Catherine Wright RN  

Parish Nurse 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Parish Financial News 
 

The Parish Finance Council met 1/29/25 to review our year to date (YTD) progress and to begin planning for our next fiscal 

budget.  We anticipated that at the half way point in the fiscal year of 7/1/24 - 12/31/25, our expenses would exceed our 

income by about $34,000.  While we have spent less than planned, our collection money is short of what we anticipated, 

leaving us with a $40,000 deficit.  The council will continue to work with the parish to reduce the deficit, looking for ways to 

increase money coming in, while keeping a sharp focus on expenses.  

 

There are several areas of good news!  The deficit is significantly smaller than last year's and it appears that we will continue 

to improve.  We have solid savings to cushion the shortfall while we work to balance the budget.  Also, thanks to generous 

donors, we have been able to complete several significant long-term improvements over the last 18 months, including a new 

boiler, gutter replacements and upgrades and upcoming (Spring) tuck pointing work! 

 



MASS INTENTIONS 
 

March 16, 2025 
Mary Cunningham 

Greg McCaffrey 
Kevin Scully 

 

March 23, 2023 
Gerald Miller 

Noah Bradley Woodard 
Lisa Little 

Evelyn Marie Verschaeve 
 

March 30, 2025 
Fr. Dan Trapp 
Cindi Palotas 

 

April 06, 2025 
The Krall and Bolous Families 

 

April 13, 2025 – Palm 
Sunday 

Archbishop Vigneron on his 
retirement 

 

April 20, 2025 – Easter Sunday 
All our departed loved ones 

 

April 27, 2025 
William Joseph Carpenter 

Roger Sinclair 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

   

   

 

   

  

 

 

  

READINGS FOR THE WEEK 

Mon., Mar. 17: Daniel 9: 4b-10; Psalm 79: 8, 9, 11 and 13; John 6: 63c, 68c; 

Luke 6: 36-38 
 

Tues., Mar. 18: Isaiah 1: 10, 16-20; Psalm 50: 8-9, 16bc-17, 21 and 23;  
Ezekiel 18: 31; Matthew 23: 1-12 
 

Wed., Mar. 19: Second Samuel 7: 4-5a, 12-14a, 16; Psalm 89: 2-3, 4-5, 27 and 29; 
Romans 4: 13, 16-18, 22; Psalm 84: 5; Matthew 1: 16, 18-21, 24 or Luke 2: 41-51a 
 

Thurs., Mar. 20: Second Samuel 7: 4-5a, 12-14a, 16; Psalm 89: 2-3, 4-5, 27 and 29; 
Romans 4: 13, 16-18, 22; Psalm 84: 5; Matthew 1: 16, 18-21, 24 or Luke 2: 41-51a 
 

Fri., Mar. 21: Genesis 37: 3-4, 12-13a, 17b-28; Psalm 105: 16-17, 18-19, 20-21; 
John 3: 16; Matthew 21: 33-43, 45-46 
 

Sat., Mar. 22: Micah 7: 14-15, 18-20; Psalm 103: 1-2, 3-4, 9-10, 11-12; Luke 15: 18; 
Luke 15: 1-3, 11-32 
 

Sun., Mar. 23: Exodus 17: 3-7; Psalm 95: 1-2, 6-7, 8-9; Romans 5: 1-2, 5-8;  
John 4: 42, 15; John 4: 5-42 

 
 

COLLECTION INFO 
 

March 03-09-2025 
 

   Collection  $2,476.07 
      Online    $1,393.00       

 
     TOTAL    $3,869.07 

 
 

 

The Holy Father’s Intentions  
for the Month of  

March 2025 
 

For vocations to the priesthood 
and religious life 

 
Let us pray that the ecclesial 

community might welcome the 
desires and doubts of those young 

people who feel a call to serve 
Christ's mission in the priesthood 

and religious life. 
 

 

Jean-Marie Allion 
Anderson and Miller Family 
Paul Andrecovich 
Kathy Ayoub 
Mary Canaday 
Kyle Duker 
Doris Franklin 
Carol Herman 
Sandra Hill 
Sr. Mary Ellen Howard 
Joyce Hurley 
Bertha Jackson-Hyde 
Dan Jones 
Kathy Kapa 
Leslie Kirby 
Ron Kirby 
Pamela Little 
Michael Martin 
Jacqueline Morant 
Gloria Parham 
Ronald Parham 
Vertis Park, Sr. 
Earlene Park-Williams 
Donald Snider 
Fran Snider 
Anna Tyler 
Rene VanZaelen 
Eldora White 
 

 

Please call the rectory at 313-
331-0253 to let us know when 
a name should be added to or 
removed from the list. Names 
will stay on the list for 3 
months, but can be continued 
if we are notified of the 
wishes to do so. 

 
 

The VIGIL      PRAYERS, READINGS, & FINANCE     

STEWARDSHIP MINUTE: 
 

Grateful Stewardship 
 

“I am the Lord who brought you from Ur of the 

Chaldeans to give you this land as a possession.” 

- GENESIS 15:7 

 

Just as the Lord gave Abraham, Moses, and the 

Israelites a land to possess, He has also given 

each of us a home.  Whether your home is grand 

or humble, it is a gift from God.  Abraham 

prepared a great sacrifice to the Lord in gratitude 

for the home God gave him.  How do you show 

your gratitude to God for the home He has given 

you?  Do you make a Stewards sacrifice of any 

kind?  Do you return any of your finances to 

God, investing in your eternal home just as you 

invest in your earthly home? 

TODAY’S READINGS 
 

Genesis 15: 5-12, 17-18 
(Covenant with Abram) 

 
Psalm 27: 1, 7-8, 8-9, 13-14 

(Union with God) 
 

Philippians 3: 17 – 4: 1 or 3: 20 – 4: 1 
(Citizenship in Heaven) 

 
Matthew 17: 5 

(Hear Him) 
 

Luke 9: 28b-36 
(Listen to Jesus) 

 

PRAY FOR THE  

HEALING PRESENCE 

 



 

 



  



  



PLEASE SIGN A POSTCARD TO POPE FRANCIS, ASKING HIM TO CANONIZE THE SAINTLY SIX 
(Postcards will be on the tables at the Community Meal on March 2nd,                                                                         

and on the table in the back of church after that.) 
 
 

The Saintly Six are six holy Americans of African descent, who led exemplary lives: 
 

Pierre Toussaint (1766-1853) was brought from Haiti to the United States by the White French couple who 
enslaved him. Freed in 1807, he became a successful hair stylist and redeemed both his sister and future wife 
from slavery. Toussaint financially supported several charitable causes, helped to finance the construction of Old 
St. Patrick’s Cathedral, New York City, and is considered a founder of Catholic Charities of New York.  
 

Mother Henriette Delille, SSF (Sisters of the Holy Family), was born free in 1813 to a Creole family of Color in 
New Orleans, Louisiana. She along with two others founded the Sisters of the Holy Family in 1842, the second 
oldest congregation of vowed Black women religious in the United States in continuous existence. Delille and 
her companions committed themselves to serving the practical and spiritual needs of the poor and neglected, 
especially free and enslaved Black children.  
 

Father John Augustus Tolton (1854-1897) was born into slavery in Missouri and in 1863 escaped with his family 
to Illinois. Despite the support of the local bishop, he was rejected by every North American major seminary to 
which he applied; hence, Tolton studied at the Pontifical Urban University in Rome and was ordained in 1886. 
Tolton endured considerable racial opposition at his first parish assignment but met with success after his 
transfer to the Archdiocese of Chicago.  
 

Mother Mary Elizabeth Lange, OSP (Oblate Sisters of Providence), was born about 1789 in Saint-Domingue (now 
known as Haiti) but during the Haitian Revolution she and her parents escaped to Cuba; as an adult, she 
immigrated to the United States. Recognizing the need for education of African American children in Baltimore, 
she first opened her home for that purpose. Drawn to religious life, Lange and three companions founded the 
oldest congregation of vowed Black women religious in continuous existence in the United States in 1829.  
 

Julia Greeley (c.1833/1848-1918), was born into slavery in Missouri and as an adult moved to Denver, Colorado, 
in 1879. A year later, she became a Catholic and in 1901 joined the Secular Franciscans. Greeley earned her 
living performing domestic work for wealthy White families in Denver. She gave most of her salary to those in need 
––famously pulling a red wagon through the streets of Denver late at night bringing food, coal, clothing to all who 
were impoverished. She is known as Denver’s “Angel of Charity.” 
 

Sister Thea Bowman, FSPA (Franciscan Sisters of Perpetual Adoration) was born in Yazoo City, Mississippi, in 
1937. At the age of 9, she became a Catholic; and at 15, entered the Franciscan Sisters of Perpetual Adoration, 
La Crosse, Wisconsin. After years of teaching in elementary, college, and graduate schools, Bowman was invited 
to minister in the Diocese of Jackson, Mississippi, as a consultant for intercultural awareness. This appointment 
took her not only around the diocese and the state, but also around the country and the globe. Despite grave 
illness, she continued to encourage Black Catholics to bring their “fully functioning” selves, that is their history and 
culture and music, to the Catholic Church.  



  



 



 



 
  



 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

GOOD NEWS ABOUT CATHOLIC EDUCATION 
 

 
 

On March 23, 2025, students and staff from St. Clare of Montefalco Catholic School are coming to St. 
Charles Borromeo Catholic Church to share some good news!  

In a new initiative designed to make Catholic education more accessible to families in the City 
of Detroit, St. Clare of Montefalco Catholic School, (Pre-K thru 8), is launching a new school bus 
service for children who want to receive a quality Catholic education, but may have transportation 
difficulties. The new bus service will provide rides for children who belong to the Detroit Lower 
Eastside Family of Parishes, which includes St. Augustine St. Monica, Nativity of our Lord, Sacred 
Heart, St. Charles Borromeo, and St. Elizabeth churches.  

St. Clare of Montefalco School representatives will be available after the 11:30 am Mass to 
provide more information about the school, and to answer any questions parishioners may have. 
Brochures, registration, and other informational materials will be available.  

For more information: St. Clare of Montefalco, (313) 647-5100; www.stclareschool.net 



 
  



  



 
  



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

The VIGIL    PARISH & ARCHDIOCESAN INFORMATION     

Family of Parishes Prayer Groups 
 

Tuesday Men’s Prayer Group  
6pm, St. Augustine / St. Monica 

 

Tuesday Zoom Prime Time Bible Study 
St. Elizabeth / Sacred Heart, 7pm.  

For Zoom link go to www.sacredheartdetroit.com/primetime 
 

 St. Charles Mission Statement 
 

St. Charles Borromeo, a diverse urban parish of Detroit, is rooted in Christ’s Gospel and Catholic tradition. We strive to build a 

community of faith through education, worship, and evangelization. We are called to carry on Christ’s ministry to our brothers 

and sisters, especially the sick and their families, the elderly, youth, and the disabled. With Mary as our example of unconditional 

love, we strive to welcome everyone to share joyfully in the peace, love and salvation of Jesus Christ.  We acknowledge that it 

is the Holy Spirit who calls and empowers us, who strengthens and renews us, and who gives us the will to continue our mission, 

until Jesus comes. 

 
Archbishop Vigneron's statement on Pope Francis' Global Rules for Reporting Abuse 

 

A new papal law requiring priests and religious to report sexual abuse and misconduct provides “clear directives for universal 
accountability in response to the horrors of clergy sexual abuse,” Archbishop Vigneron has told Detroit Catholic. The law provides 
whistleblower protections for anyone making a report and requires all dioceses to have a system in place to receive the claims 
confidentially. And it outlines internal procedures for conducting preliminary investigations when the accused is a bishop, cardinal 
or religious superior. “I am deeply sorry to all those who have been injured and are enduring a lifetime of physical, emotional and 
spiritual suffering because of perverse actions by those in authority,” the archbishop said. “No one is above civil law, and 
importantly, no one is above God’s law.” Pope Francis announced the new norms. The Archdiocese of Detroit encourages 
individuals to report clergy sexual abuse of minors and others directly to law enforcement – no matter when the abuse occurred. 
The Michigan Attorney General’s Office has established a toll-free reporting hotline at (844- 324-3374), Monday through Friday, 
8 am to 5pm. (aginvestigations@michigan.gov). Individuals also may contact their local police department. For complaints 
involving priests, deacons, religious, or laity, individuals are welcomed to contact the Archdiocese of Detroit's Victim Assistance 
Coordinator at (866) 343-8055 or vac@aod.org. 

 

 

St Charles Borromeo    
1491 Baldwin St., Detroit, MI 48214      
(313) 331-0253   (Fax 313-331-4834) 
 

St Charles Website: www.stcharlesdetroit.org      
Email: stcharlesborromeodetroit@yahoo.com 
 

Facebook: St. Charles Borromeo Parish - Detroit MI 
YouTube: www.youtube.com/@st.charlesborromeodetroit 
 

St. Charles Office Hours: 
Monday, 10am to 3pm 
Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday, 9am to 4pm 
Friday, 9am to 3pm 
 

Pastoral Team 
Fr. Chris Talbot, Priest in Solidum 
Fr. Francis Asomkase, SSJ 
Fr. Richard Baumann, Priest in Solidum 
Fr. David Preuss, OFM, CAP, Priest in Solidum 
Fr. Ifiok Wisdom Umanah, SSJ 
Joni Scott, Director of Religious Education 
Rhonda Gilbert – Parish Ministries Coordinator 
Joan Jacobs & Angie Kadowaki – Boulevard Ministry Ministers 
 

Council Members 
Steven Dearing, Niam Edwards, Marian Harvey, Sr. Mary Ellen 
Howard, Dan Hurley, Donna King, Leslie Kirby, Richard Preuss, 
Nicholas Rennpage 
 
 

 

 

OUR FAMILY OF PARISHES  

MASS TIMES 
 

 

St Charles Borromeo Detroit 
Mass Times 

Friday: Mass 11am 
Sunday 11:30am 

Live Stream 
 
 

Nativity of Our Lord 
Mass Times 

Thursday: Holy Hour 8am; Mass 9am   
Sunday 9:30am 

 
 

St Augustine / St Monica 
Mass Times 

Wednesday, 9am 
Sunday 10am 

mailto:aginvestigations@michigan.gov
mailto:vac@aod.org
http://www.stcharlesdetroit.org/
mailto:stcharlesborromeodetroit@yahoo.com

